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In the months that I have led this policy-making body, as the current Chair of the Permanent Council, several reports of the Inspector General have been brought to my attention to be referred to the member states for attention.

Article 121 of the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat establishes that:

Article 121. Audit Reports. The Inspector General shall provide the Secretary General with reports on the audits, investigations, and inspections he conducts.  These reports shall be made available to the Permanent Council, which shall take such measures of confidentiality as it deems necessary.

The Inspector General shall present quarterly and annual reports to the Permanent Council on the observations and recommendations emanating from the audits conducted, as well as on measures taken by the General Secretariat to implement them. Likewise, said reports shall pay particular attention to proposals made by the Board of External Auditors and to the adequacy of the resources allocated to auditing and inspection functions.
It is clear from reading Article 121 that the Inspector General's reports referred to in paragraph 1 shall be made available to the Permanent Council, but neither how nor where is stated.
Hence, regardless of what measure the Permanent Council might take concerning the confidentiality of the reports and regardless of what decision that body might take concerning the heart of the issues subject to audit, investigation, and inspection, this Chair would like to propose:
1. That once the Inspector General issues a report, it should be submitted to the Secretary General who, in turn, would make it available to the Permanent Council, under cover of a note to the delegations, notifying them that there is a report and identifying the issue on which it focuses.
2. As confidential and specialized documents, reports of the Inspector General are easily managed by the staff of the Office of the Inspector General, which is why member states should check with that Office to access reports whose subject matter are of interest to them, request copies they may need, or seek answers to technical questions arising from the reports.
3. Any delegation wishing to bring a particular report to the Permanent Council for consideration should so request by note to the Chair of the Permanent Council, for it to be included on the agenda of a regular meeting of the Council. At that meeting, the Council shall first of all determine such measures of confidentiality as it deems necessary, and then consider the report. 
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